Poinciana Park Civic Association (PPCA) Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 09, 2008, 7:00 p.m., IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Meeting Called to order:  7:08 p.m. 
Board Members Present:  Dwight Ledbetter, President; Gene Dinah, Vice President;  DJ Parker; Treasurer; Robert Malsberry, Parks Director; Karen Benson, Interim Secretary; and Raymond Dettmann, Board Member
Others Present: Officer Gelu (FLPD); Sergeant D.L. Lewis (FLPD); Perpetua Simon; Mike Ramos; Carole Rubenstein; Ken Myers; Terry Becket; John Barranco; Sandy Patel; Jay Patel; and Courtney Crush

Fort Lauderdale Police Report by Officer Gelu: During the holidays crime increased and reason for vehicle burglaries is valuables left in cars.  Most recent armed robbery at China Panda on Davie - arrested was area halfway house tenant. 
Dwight Ledbetter noted fist fight on or about 1/6/08 where 5-6 adults and a child live in Colony efficiency apartment.  Man living there owed rent and manager would not release his property until rent paid.  Small child living there was seen on the street alone. Officer Galu gave the 1-800-96ABUSE number for Child Protective Services.

Graffiti problem at park and to tank and equipment.  Officer Galu advised PPCA to call Patty Dubay at FLPD Graffiti Hotline 954-828-6402. They will paint over the graffiti immediately.  
DJ Parker noted used furniture is being placed on the medians, which has been a chronic problem for years. Officer Gelu suggested completing paperwork needed for mesh camera installation.  It was agreed to initiate installation.

Officer Galu advised this will be his last meeting as he’s shifting to another district and that it was a pleasure to work with PPCA.  DJ Parker added on behalf of the Association that we appreciated his assistance and he will be missed.  
PPCA Secretary: Karen Benson was introduced as interim Secretary to the PPCA.

Jay and Sandy Patel / Crown Plaza Hotel:  Mr. & Mrs. Patel addressed meeting with attorney Courtney Crush.  They are principles of 4-star Crown Plaza Intercontinental Hotel being constructed at 455 State Road 84 and presented their plans.  They own three existing hotels on State Road 84 and are working with the City to design with contemporary architecture. There will be 150 rooms & 150 parking spaces.  Hotel staff of 60-70 will park in these spaces.  The majority of hotel guests will be cruise passengers and airport travelers.  The hotel’s restaurant will not be open to the public.
Parking lot and alley traffic patterns discussed.  Primary access is State Road 84.  Patels will repave both alleys and relieve the drainage problems.  Discussion held regarding deterring traffic in the alleys and it was suggested to direct it south only. Patels will discuss issue with City and advise Association.   
Motion passed to send a letter to City Hall stating PPCA feels they will be an asset to the neighborhood.  The letter will be drafted for Association approval and the Patels will receive a copy.    

PPCA Membership and Board Members:  Dwight Ledbetter addressed the meeting and asked who wanted to join the Association. The Patels joined the PPCA and their membership fees were paid. Since quorum was present, Motion passed to keep same slate of Officers as 2007.  Dwight stated he will donate his time to upgrade PPCA website enabling members to post issues and communicate via the website.  

Social Service Residential Facilities:  Dwight Ledbetter noted SSRFs have consolidated into two multiplexes and been advised to operate by the rules, regulations & laws governing them.  A Member noted that Commissioner Cindy Hutchinson would be contacted and asked that property owners be more discriminating when selling. 
Parks Report Submitted by Robert Malsberry:
“On December 18 at City of Fort Lauderdale City Hall, I met with Terry Rynard, Assistant Director of Parks and Recreation Department. An agreement was reached for improved NEW lighting to be installed on the four sides – or perimeter – of the Park.  Many dark areas of the park will then be illuminated.”

Mr. Malsberry noted street light by pump house on south side of 21st St is fixed.  PPCA will send appreciation letter.

8:30 p.m. Motion passed to adjourn.
Next meeting is Wednesday, February 13, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.

